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Conference overview:
71 active members (up from 52 active members in 2018)

This year we had 40 submissions (15 submissions last year). 
And, we were able to accommodate:
· 29 paper presentations (9 sessions)
· 1 panel presentation
· 3 round-table presentations
· 1 poster presentation

Pre-conference:
The year our pre-conference session focused on the Learning Sciences: What is Occurring in Canada and Where to Next?  The session consisted of a panel presentation by Dr. Jrene Raham – University of Montreal, Dr. Kevin O’Neil-Simon Fraser University, and Dr. Doug Clark – University of Calgary. The panel was then followed by poster presentations from graduate students studying the learning sciences.

Panel presentation:
A panel presentation on Digital Citizenship: Rights and Responsibilities, which was co-sponsored with CATE. Panel members included Dr. Michelle Hagerman, University of Ottawa, Dr. Val Irvine, University of Victoria, and Dr. Julie Mueller, Wilfred Laurier




